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Welcome to a new year and a new President and new Exec members. 

I would personally like to thank Helen Carter as the retiring President of ACODE for all her support during her 4 years 

of tenure. 

Our accounts are in the hands of the auditors and I am hoping that the accounts will be back by the end of the 

month so that the Annual Report can be completed. 

I can now report that the accounts have been audited and have been returned to me today. 

In preparation for this meeting the Treasurer, President and I will review these at the Executive meeting on 

Wednesday 16
th

 March. 

If anyone has anything that they would like to add to the annual report please send them to me. 

Our Exec has had one meeting this year online and then again prior to ACODE 70 face to face. We have some exciting 

news regarding the TEL Awards from Pearsons and Helen Carter and Stephen Marshall will elaborate on this during 

our business meeting. 

I am pleased to report that all bar 1 institute have paid their membership fees and we are also delighted to have 

gained Monash College as a member. I have also had an enquiry from Monash University as to the status of their 

membership and they are looking to renew. 

Planning is underway for the Benchmarking Summit in Canberra 27-29
th

 June and you will all be warmly welcomed in 

Canberra even if the weather is cold. 

 

 

Karen Halley 

Executive Officer  

15
th

  March 2016 

  


